
 
January 9, 2015 (Updated January 16, 2015 – Please disregard this announcement*) 
Announcement 862 

 

Billing Instructions for Claims that Cover Services that Roll 

Over to the Next Calendar Year 

Claims for services rendered in two different years must be split billed so that the services rendered during each year 

are reported on a separate claim form.  As an example, if services were rendered from December 2014 through 

January 2015, the December 2014 services would be billed on one claim form and the January 2015 services would 

be billed on a separate claim form.  Providers who may need to split bill their claims include all provider types who 

submit a UB Claim Form.  Providers required to bill on a UB Claim Form will also need to bill services meeting this 

criteria as an interim claim. 

Claims submitted with services rendered across multiple years will be denied with edit code 0124 and will need to 

be corrected and resubmitted within the timely filing guidelines. 

*Please disregard these instructions.  It is no longer necessary to split bill claims 

that cover services that roll over to the next calendar year. 


